
Idaho Miniature Horse Club
Where four tiny hooves create the biggest smiles! 

June 2023 Newsletter

President: Heather Bunting
Vice President: Jennifer Green

Secretary: Valerie Marshall
Treasurer: Donna Bernardelli

Directors: Jamey Robbins, Sharon Dudley, and Past President Maria Redinger

Minutes of June 8th, 2023, at Middleton Place Park, Middleton, ID.

Heather brought the meeting to order at 6:30 P.M.

Those in attendance: Valerie Marshall, Felicia and Amy Humpherys, Jennifer and Louise Green, 
Tamara Cook, Tania Laycock, Kathleen Clark, Jamey Robbins, Jennifer Smith, Donna Gramarossa, 
Maria Redinger, Janet Contreras, and Heather and Jim Bunting.

May’s secretary minutes were reviewed. Jamey motioned to accept the minutes as they were published,
and Maria seconded it. Motion passed by the club.

Treasurer’s report: Donna B. was absent, but sent the report via email. May’s beginning balance is 
$3,902.17. Payments are $50.00 in memberships, $1,305.00 in Drew McDannald proceeds, and $17.00 
in SWAG. Total payments are $1,372.00. Expenses are: $00.00. Outstanding checks are $300.00 for the
Idaho Horse Council. $50.00 is still with the secretary. Ending balance for March is $5,274.17. Heather
brought up that there was an outstanding bill for the club's insurance. Since there were other events 
added to this year insurance needed another $43.00. Jamey made a motion for the club to pay that to 
the insurance. Felicia seconded the motion and it was passed by the club. Felicia made a motion to 
accept the treasurer's report. Jamey seconded the motion and it was passed by the club.

OLD BUSINESS

- IMHC Skill Building Day (May 13th)- Heather reported that the clinic was lowly attended, but those 
that did attend had lots of fun!Some stations had no attendance, so there may be a few things to work 
out for next year.

- Drew McDannald Clinic (May 27th)- The clinic was well attended and all who were there had good 
things to say. Everyone seemed to have a good time and learn new things. Sharon was absent, but 
Valerie asked the membership if the club would approve to reimburse Jan and Sharon for a total of 
$347.31 that was spent on food and ice, which was more than originally approved by the club. It was 
also asked if the club would reimburse Jan for the $200.00 she spent on a porta potty. This was not a 
decision made by the club, but members thought it would be a good thing to give back. All of the entry 
fees for the clinic were to go back to Drew for his airfare. After some discussion, Felicia made a motion
for the club to pay the $347.31 to Jan and Sharon for food and ice, as well as the $200.00 to Jan for the 
porta potty, and to reimburse Drew for his flight with the $1,570.00 in entry fees. Jamey seconded the 
motion and it was passed by the club.

- Club Show (July 8th)- Heather wanted to stress that volunteers for the show were going to be needed 



to help it run smoothly all day. A sign up sheet was passed around, and will also be posted online 
shortly. It was brought up that some members had asked if there could be a youth high point and 
reserve for mini classes at our club show. It was decided that the club could do that. Some ideas for 
prizes were thrown around. Jamey said she still had leftover buckets and horse goodies from when the 
club did high points a couple years ago. Jamey motioned to have a budget on the making of the high 
point and reserve be $150.00. Felicia seconded the motion and it was passed by the club. Heather also 
has buckle sponsorship sheets to help with the cost of buckles for the series. If you would like to 
sponsor, please get a hold of Heather. There are a few sponsorships already, but more would be greatly 
appreciated. PNQHA will be running the Ranch classes at all of the Buckskin-Mini-Phun series shows. 
Phantasy Phun show will not be ISHSA approved, where IMHC and Buckskin will be ISHSA 
approved. Remember to keep an eye out for silent auction items to give to Maria!

- Tack Sale (June 17th)- There were only 7 reservations for tables, so Valerie said there was still room 
for more if people were still thinking about it. 

- Club SWAG- Maria was planning to go into Pullover Prints in person to figure out what was going on
with the order process and to get a link uploaded so members could purchase swag. 

- Emmett Cherry Festival Children's Parade (June 16th)- Heather let members know that the parades 
check-in is at 520pm, it starts at 630pm. The theme is “Cherry Trees and Busy Bees” so it was agreed 
that the horses would be dressed as bees and the handlers would dress with anything “cherry” related. 

- Eagle Library Barnyard Day (July 6th)- Heather relayed that those who participate will be on the lawn
out front. It starts at 2pm and goes until 3pm, so she was instructed to get there by 1:15pm for enough 
time to set up and settle in. It is recommended to share trailers as the parking lot is not very big. Many 
members signed up to participate. 

NEW BUSINESS

-Star 4th of July Parade- Heather let members know that the entry fee was $20.00, check-in would be at 
9am and the parade starts at 10am. There has been some concern from last year when about half way 
through, the route got very tight with people and children coming closer. It was discussed if we could 
have extra members walk the parade without horses to be like a barrier. A couple members volunteered.
Jamey made a motion that the club pay the $20.00 fee for the parade. Felicia seconded the motion and 
it was passed by the club. 

UPCOMING EVENTS- REMEMBER TO CHECK OUR WEBSITE FOR EVENT UPDATES.

-June 10th Buckskin Show (1/3 in Phun-Mini-Buckskin series)- 10 show points + placing points

-June 17th IMHC Tack Sale @ Whispering Pines Miniature Horse Farm, Nampa, ID- 9am-1pm

-July 1st TVEEC Show @ Birt Arena, Nampa, ID- 10 show points + placing points

-July 4th Star 4th of July Parade, Star, ID. Lineup @ 9am, starts @ 10am- 10 activity points

-July 6th Eagle Public Library Barnyard Day, 100 N Stierman Way, Eagle, ID 83616- 10 activity points

-July 8th IMHC club show (2/3 in Phun-Mini-Buckskin series)- 10 show points + placing points

-July 14-17 MWMHSPO Breed show in Logan, UT- 10 show points + placing points

-July 22nd Phantasy Phun show (3/3 in Phun-Mini-Buckskin series)- 10 show points + placing points

-August 12th  TVEEC show @ Emmett Fairgrounds, Emmett, ID- 10 show points + placing points

-August 22nd - 23rd Western Idaho Fair Driving Show in Boise, ID- 10 show points + placing points)



-August 25th - 26th Western Idaho Fair Registered Light Horse Show in Boise, ID (In-Hand events only, 
no driving)- 10 show points + placing points

Door prize was won by Valerie Marshall last time, she forgot and will bring it in July. 

Jamey motioned to adjourn the meeting and Maria seconded. Motion passed by the club.

Next meeting will be July 13th at Middleton Place Park, Middleton, ID at 630pm. Please bring a chair if
we cannot meet under the shelter.

Respectfully submitted by your Secretary, Valerie Marshall.

Minutes of May 11th, 2023, at Sharon Dudley's house, Nampa, ID.

Heather brought the meeting to order at 6:30 P.M.

Those in attendance: Valerie Marshall, Sharon Dudley, Felicia and Amy Humpherys, Jennifer and 
Louise Green, Tamara Cook, Melody Walker, Tania Laycock, Kathleen Clark, Jamey Robbins, Pam 
MacFarlane, Donna Gramarossa, Robin Willeman, Janet Fries, Jane Steele, Pat Granere, and Heather 
and Jim Bunting.

March’s secretary minutes were reviewed. Felicia motioned to accept the minutes as they were 
published, and Jane seconded it. Motion passed by the club.

Treasurer’s report: N/A.

OLD BUSINESS

- IMHC Skill Building Day (May 13th)- Heather reported that there will be several topics to learn about 
from members, including driving and harnessing. This will be free to members, but non-member adults 
will be $10.00 and non-member youth will be $5.00. Starts at 9AM and obstacles will be placed in the 
outdoor arena for people to practice on throughout the day.

- Drew McDannald Clinic (May 27th)- Sharon said that there is 15 students registered and 8 auditors 
for the clinic. A total of $1,385 was raised. Update on how the clinic goes will be in the next minutes.

- Club Show (July 8th)- Heather has buckle sponsorship sheets to help with the cost of buckles for the 
series. If you would like to sponsor, please get a hold of Heather. It was discussed that the club either 
needed to hire a show manager, or try to manage without one. Sharon made a motion for the club to 
hire a show manager for the club's show in July. Jamey seconded the motion and it was passed by the 
club. PNQHA will be running the Ranch classes at all of the Buckskin-Mini-Phun series shows. 
Phantasy Phun show will not be ISHSA approved, where IMHC and Buckskin will be ISHSA 
approved. The showbill has been turned in for ISHSA approval. Remember to keep an eye out for silent
auction items to give to Maria! The sooner the better!

- Tack Sale (June 17th)- Valerie said she needed to ask Jan how many spots would be available in her 
barn before opening it up to reservations.

- Emmett Cherry Festival Children's Parade (June 16th)- Heather let members know that the parades 



check-in is at 520pm, it starts at 630pm. The theme is “Cherry Trees and Busy Bees” so it was agreed 
that the horses would be dressed as bees and the handlers would dress with anything “cherry” related. 
Heather has waivers that need to be signed by each participant if you want to attend. 

- Eagle Library Barnyard Day (July 6th)- Heather relayed that those who participate will be on the lawn
out front. It starts at 2pm, so she was instructed to get there by 1:15pm for enough time to set up and 
settle in. It is recommended to share trailers as the parking lot is not very big. 

NEW BUSINESS

-New Pinto Club Forming- Sharon let members know that Connie Evans had been in the works of 
getting a charter for a new PINTO club in this area. With her permission, Sharon let the club know 
about it and to watch out for any new information. It is hoped this new club will bring more Pinto 
shows around the area. 

-ISHSA Fall Double Point- Heather let members know that for ISHSA Fall Double Point they have 
moved the in-hand trail to Sunday morning (all other mini/pony classes are Saturday). ISHSA has 
offered to put a $12.00 credit towards showbills for each stall (not one used for tack) to help offset 
prices for another day.

UPCOMING EVENTS- REMEMBER TO CHECK OUR WEBSITE FOR EVENT UPDATES.

-May 13th IMHC Skill Building Day @ Birt Arena- 5 activity points

-May 27th Drew McDannald Clinic @ Whispering Pines Miniature Horse Farm, Nampa, ID

-May 27th SDYHC show @ Payette Count Fairgrounds- 10 show points + placing points

-June 2-4 SRMHC Breed show in Blackfoot, ID- 10 show points + placing points

-June 10th Buckskin Show (1/3 in Phun-Mini-Buckskin series)- 10 show points + placing points

-June 17th IMHC Tack Sale @ Whispering Pines Miniature Horse Farm, Nampa, ID- 9am-1pm

-June 17th TVEEC show in Parma, ID- 10 show points + placing points

-July 8th IMHC club show (2/3 in Phun-Mini-Buckskin series)- 10 show points + placing points

-July 14-17 MWMHSPO Breed show in Logan, UT- 10 show points + placing points

-July 22nd Phantasy Phun show (3/3 in Phun-Mini-Buckskin series)- 10 show points + placing points

-July 22nd TVEEC show in Parma, ID- 10 show points + placing points

-August 22nd - 23rd Western Idaho Fair Driving Show in Boise, ID- 10 show points + placing points)

-August 25th - 26th Western Idaho Fair Registered Light Horse Show in Boise, ID (In-Hand events only, 
no driving)- 10 show points + placing points

Door prize was won by Valerie Marshall!

Jamey motioned to adjourn the meeting and Sharon seconded. Motion passed by the club.

Next meeting will be June 8th at Sharon Dudley's house. 5020 E Feather Creek Lane, Nampa, ID.

Respectfully submitted by your Secretary, Valerie Marshall.



Want to submit something for the newsletter?
Want to list equine-related objects for sale on the website? Want your business card added

to the business page on the club's website (must be approved by the Board first)?
Contact Pam MacFarlane, 208-922-1685 or pete_macfarlane @hotmailcom,

or Jamey Robbins, 208-870-3660 or jameyandshady@gmail.com.

Want to share something on the
Facebook page?

Contact Maria Redinger,  509-554-4567 or shortmexican2mr@gmail.com,
or Valerie Marshall, 541-215-2732 or val.angel4evr@gmail.com, or Jamey Robbins

What Can You Do With A Miniature Horse/Pony?
You Can Keep It and Yourself Quite Busy in a Variety of 
Activities!
May and June (so far) have offered several experiences 
enjoyed by many mini/pony handlers. Read on for a review of
May and June activities, and view the IMHC Facebook page 
for many more photos and commentary.

mailto:pete_macfarlane@hotmail.com
mailto:val.angel4evr@gmail.com
mailto:shortmexican2mr@gmail.com
mailto:jameyandshady@gmail.com


Wisk Show

The WISK show, held at the Caldwell Fairgrounds and organized by Paul Hyde, attracted local IMHC members, 
including Maria and Brock, Val, Jan, Tamara, Sarah, Felicia, Jane, Amy, and Sharon. Many photos are available on
the IMHC Facebook page. Here are a couple of them.



Skills Clinic, Generously Coached by IMHC Members
Jennifer Green explained parade prepartion, Jamey Robbins focused on Showmanship, Maria Redinger gave 
many tips for Hunter and Jumper, Tamara Cook hosted the halter portion, Val Marshall demonstrated and 
explained Liberty class. Harnessing, ground driving, and driving coaches were Kathy Clark and Jamey Robbins. 
So much talent from all these experienced clinicians!

See many more photos on Facebook.



Driving and In-Hand Clinic with Drew McDannald
(photos and text from Maria's Facebook post)

This was a great clinic. Drew was amazing 
and worked well with all skill levels and was 
very encouraging. I took Ace, Bandit and 
Ricky. Ace did the showmanship portion 
and did well. 

Then we tried obstacles for the very first time.... 
Well let's just say he has so far to go in getting over
his fears. Bandit did surprisingly well for his first
ground driving outing since his accident. 

An enormous thank you to Jan 
Gibson and Whispering Pines 
Miniature Horse Farm for hosting 
the clinic. Ground driving their 
horses were Sharon and Maria. In 
their carts were Amy, Felicia, Sarah, 
Robin, Jennifer Smith, and Jennnifer 
and Lou Green with minis, and Barb 
Miskell drove her gorgeous pony 
mare. Auditors appreciated the 
information and advice that Drew 
shared, too.



Eagle Island Drives
submitted by Pam MacFarlane

Thanks for the photos, Kathy Clark!

Continuing a summer get-together are friends who like to trail drive in a casual setting. And Wow! Brenda  
Palladini, Kathy Clark, Jamey Robbins, and Tess Eastman are all heroes for helping one another encourage 
horses through the scary puddles. This was my first trail drive in many years, and I hope to participate regularly. 
Kathy has been teaching my horse, Idol, and me, to relax when driving, and what a difference I'm seeing in him 
when he drives in the open instead of within an arena, fences and panels. And I might be getting a little 
braver.......

This group is open to interested, friendly  mini/pony drivers, but is NOT sponsored by IMHC, and is not limited 
to IMHC members. Individuals are liable for themselves, their steeds, and their fun. Announcements sometimes
are on the IMHC Facebook page, as an invitation to anyone who'd enjoy participating, but people you might 
contact about this are Jamey Robbins, Brenda Palladini, and Jennifer Smith. Days of the week vary, and the 
route varies depending on irrigation and wetlands on the island. Parking/park entry is free with the state parks 
sticker available through ITD and the parks. 

Most people sharing the trail are polite and friendly, with weekdays being most relaxing. Weekends can present
more challenging circumstances, including off-leash dogs and more humans who are excited to see and touch 
the minis.



Emmett Cherry Festival Children's Parade
(from Heather's Facebook post)

 The theme was Cherry Trees and Busy Bees. Great turnout for the Idaho Miniature Horse Club - 15
horses! Fun evening with our mini peeps!

 

https://www.facebook.com/IdahoMiniHorse?__cft__[0]=AZUR6CIe_hSUsEjyY5gmDy1Mx7Fo9bgDT6WEPIXLjM7w_95zqAgvLQdCv-DDmpEzBWqDC0mbuTbEV__45LzNblWTeasR23VxQyyG0X4ybhxccvxGMASSS8EJavQ9Lb4TlYCGLwB8RYX0SrTYR4-fkFQHG-epJFl_eODlETeGvIwkGw&__tn__=-]K-R


The first in this Buckle Series was quite busy, with a full parking lot and many entries. Coming up is the July 8 
show, including a food truck and great competition! Silent auction items are welcome and should be given to 
Maria for packaging ASAP!



Prior to the IMHC/ISHSA July 8 show are two non-show community events that give us an 
opportunity to present our friendly minis/ponies to the public. Both are in northern Ada 
County, with one in Star and the other in Eagle.

July 4
The Star Hometown Celebration includes the 4th of July parade, with which many of you are 
familiar. 

Check-in for the parade begins at 9 a.m., in front of El Mariachi Loco on West State Street.
The parade begins at 10 a.m., traveling west and ending at Star Rd.
Cash awards are offered for best entries.
The parade route will close approximately an hour before the parade starts, so plan your travel
to Star accordingly.
The entry fee is $20 per group or float.

(from the Star facebook page)

Just wanted to send out a message to let anyone know
who is interested in participating in the parade this year
that the costumes will be the same as last year! I will
include a picture, but in case you can't see the picture
we want the horses to primarily be dressed with red,
white, and blue leis, the patriotic butterfly wings, and
other red, white, and blue memorabilia! 

Handlers can be dressed in club shirts or patriotic shirts,
with blue jeans and hats or headbands. Most of anything
you need can be found at the Dollar Tree, Walmart, or
online. 

Details of line up, meeting location, etc. will be sent out
via email when it is received.

Thank you and hope to see you soon!
-Respectfully, Valerie Marshall, IMHC Secretary

July 6
The Eagle Library is holding Barnyard Days, with several IMHC members volunteering to appear for a couple of 
hours. Stay tuned for more specific information.

Next meeting will be July 13th at Middleton Place Park, Middleton, ID at 6:30 p.m. 
Please bring a chair if we cannot meet under the shelter.

 



The flies have arrived again, uninvited and already overstaying their welcome! So I found a few 
homemade fly spray recipes online that you might want to try.
Disclaimer: I have not tried these, and IMHC and I take no responsibility for the efficacy of these or 
any unusual outcomes.  --- Pam

Fly Spray with Witch Hazel
Making your own fly spray for your horse is really easy! And the ingredients are mostly

natural, so you aren't spraying toxic chemicals all over your horse. To make this fly spray you will 
need: Spray bottle with sprayer (32 oz. Size) Apple cider vinegar (about 1 cup)
Witch Hazel (about 1/4 cup) Liquid dish soap (about 1 tablespoon)
Essential oils (I used citronella, eucalyptus, and sandalwood.) Water

Add all of the ingredients to the spray bottle, and fill the bottle the rest of the way 
with water. And you're done! You just made a bottle of fly spray for less than $2.00!  
http://budgetequestrian.com 

Simple Fly Spray
1 Tablespoon of Eucalyptus oil:
2 cups of apple cider vinegar
1 cup of water
Instructions
Pour the components into a spray bottle and shake to mix the ingredients. Before each use, shake the
bottle to ensure the ingredients are well-mixed. Spray lightly on your horse, avoiding the eyes and 
mouth.
This recipe is quick and easy.
You can add a teaspoon of Dawn dishwashing soap or swap out white vinegar for apple cider vinegar. 
You may also want to try different essential oils, such as citronella, instead of Eucalyptus oil.
Found on horseracingsense.com

Fly Spray with Household Oil
  4 cups raw apple cider vinegar
•20 drops rosemary essential oil
•20 drops basil essential oil
•20 drops peppermint essential oil
•2 tablespoons liquid oil (preferably olive, canola, or mineral oil)
•1 tablespoon dish soap
•Mixture must be thin enough to squirt through a spray bottle.
Found on Pet Keen

If you try these or have a favorite of your own, please share the results!

mailto:horseracingsense.com
https://www.amazon.com/gp/product/B00CMU1OVK/ref=as_li_tl?ie=UTF8&camp=1789&creative=9325&creativeASIN=B00CMU1OVK&linkCode=as2&tag=horseracin05a-20&linkId=30391270514bc0575fbe18182436b47f
https://www.amazon.com/gp/product/B07HPGHLSL/ref=as_li_tl?ie=UTF8&camp=1789&creative=9325&creativeASIN=B07HPGHLSL&linkCode=as2&tag=horseracin05a-20&linkId=c0d058cc095bfb794bc1fa5a64d6a7b1
https://www.youtube.com/redirect?event=video_description&redir_token=QUFFLUhqbk81MkhLUnpEemIyRVljTWtFTFZycnJvWUlJZ3xBQ3Jtc0trODA5Y0ZEOVpZdXBEWUFkVkFncEY3cmozSTFkWnY3STctQ1ZIWktOQ1BBU0RvY3JfMGYycnNMZjN4aE4zLTBFOEtkNmNCSHhjVTZtSWpfUjVJS2hwVXgxLTQ1a1U0SHhEV0lienRhRFZYcHdtNDJlWQ&q=http%3A%2F%2Fbudgetequestrian.com%2F&v=wJ0hwg4PTxk


2023 Committee Volunteer Updates
Audit Committee: Brenda, Sharon, Robin W., and Donna B.

Ballot counting: decided later in the year
By-Laws: Directors

Clinics/Fun Activities: Donna B., Jamey, Heather B., and Maria
SWAG: Maria

Horse Expo: Jamey
Newsletter/Publicity: Pam, Jamey, Maria, and Valerie M.

Nominating: assigned in October/November
Show: TBD,

VSC: Donna B., Valerie E., and Jennifer G.
Year-end awards: Valerie M., Heather, Sharon, and Maria

Year end banquet: Brenda
Youth: Maria, Felicia, and Sharon

Services Offered by Our Members

Loving Hands Equine Massage

➢ Did you know that IMHC member Brenda Paladini has earned her Equine Massage 
Certificate through Western Montana School of Massage?

➢ Brenda offers massage service for Miniature Horses and regular size horses in the area.
➢ The purpose of equine massage is to increase circulation, and to alleviate sore muscles, stress,

and tension.
➢ Of course, equine massage should never replace veterinary care or training, and Brenda 

strongly suggests that you inform your vet about massage being performed on your horse.
➢ Prices are $60.00 for a Miniature horse and $75.00 for a regular size horse.

➢ Contact Brenda at 406-599-2738 or bpaladini12@gmail.com.



Jennifer and Louise Green
Weiser, Idaho 208.550.2544

    Unique hats Handmade jewelry
Peasant skirts and more.......



Membership June 2023

Bernardelli, Donna- 23128 Kingsbury Rd., Middleton, ID 83644
208-859-7894, ohmcdonnas@gmailcom

Bunting, Heather and Jim- 11800 Sweet Ola Hwy, Sweet, ID 83670
208-369-0931, heatherbunting1026@gmail.com, jrbfirearmtraining@gmail.com

Castillo, Priscilla, Edward & Dominick- 30506 Pet Ln., Parma, ID  83660
208-695-9051  oddball_101@msn.com

Clark, Kathleen- 12637 S Arezzo Way, Nampa, ID 83686
714-336-8509, clarkkathleen63@gmail.com

Contreras, Janet- 28023 Harvey Rd., Caldwell, ID  83607
503-999-6610   Steinjan44@yahoo.com

Cook, Tamara, Royal Haven Farm- 651 Whiffin Lane, Middleton, ID 83644
208-780-9804, raznquiz@gmail.com

DeLong, Kathy- 2147 9th Ave. E, Vale, OR 97918
541-235-1585, kathyerniedelong@gmail.com

DeLong, Robin- 4754 N Road G, Vale, OR 97918
541-235-7740, delong.robin@gmail.com

Dudley, Sharon, Leading With Love- 5020 E Feather Creek Ln., Nampa, ID 83687
208-800-3688, sharondoright@gmail.com

Ellis, Valerie- 1602 Hereford Dr., Eagle, ID 83616
208-941-2720, valeriegellis@gmail.com

Fries, Ken and Janet- 920 E. Firestone Dr., Kuna, ID 83634
530-321-0096, friesjnt@aol.com

Gibson, Jan and Tegan & Preston Showers, Whispering Pines Miniature Horse Farm, 8250 Cherry Lane,
Nampa, ID 83687    505-401-8725, jgibson@gibsonfrank.com

Gramarossa, Donna- 17039 Amy Lane, Nampa, ID 83687
805-990-7002, dgirishlady@outlook.com

Granere, Patricia, Little Big Ranch.  9812 Hwy 44, Middleton, ID 83644 
208-869-6400   pgranere49@gmail.com

Green, Jennifer, Louise, Molly, and Chuck, Howling Hills Ranch- 289 Hill Road, Weiser, ID 83672
208-550-2544, mommacavy@msn.com

Harrigfeld, Sarah- 2675 Kingsway Dr., Homedale, ID 83628
208-921-2823, sarbear_2730@hotmail.com

Humpherys, Felicia and Amy, Color Me Farms- 22834 S. 21st Ave. W, Middleton, ID 83644
208-936-1082, beauskitten2009@gmail.com

Hyde, Paul and Polly, Hyde Away Ranch- PO Box 9, Parma, ID 83660
208-674-2415, ph@hydeawayranch.com

Laycock, Tania, Sunshine Mini Acres- 18138 Celestia Dr., Nampa, ID 83687
208-308-8234, tsunshine56@gmail.com

MacFarlane, Pam and Pete, Rusty Iron Horse Power- 2416 S Black Cat Rd., Kuna, ID 83634
208-863-8385, pete_macfarlane@hotmail.com

Marshall, Valerie, Red Dot Ranch LLC- 12390 Long Street Loop, Middleton, ID 83644
541-215-2732, val.angel4evr@gmail.com

Miskell, Barb, Phantasy Arabians/Pintos, LLC – 5025 Valle Grande Dr., Meridian, ID 83642
208-631-2616  phantasyarabians@yahoo.com

Paladini, Brenda- 593 N Katsura Ave., Kuna, ID 83634
406-599-2738, bpaladini12@gmail.com
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Redinger, Maria and Brock, Red Dot Ranch LLC, 12390 Long St. Loop, Middleton, ID 83644 
509-554-4567, shortmexican2mr@gmail.com

Robbins, Jamey- 23128 Kingsbury Rd., Middleton, ID 83644
208-870-3660, jameyandshady@gmail.com

Smith, Jennifer and Victor, Misty Canyon Farms- 1323 N KCID Rd., Caldwell, ID 83605
408-410-0816, jennifer@titanbookkeepers.com

Steele, Jane, Color Me Farms- 22834 S. 21st Ave. W, Middleton, ID 83644
208-936-1306, horse_show_mom@msn.com                                          

Walker, Melody- 13809 Sand Hollow Rd., Caldwell, ID 83607
208-899-5102

Williams, Vicki - 18064 Angelina Ct., Caldwell, ID  83607
925-642-9047   vwlittlejinx@sbcglobal.net

 Willeman, Robin- 230 E Lake Hazel Rd, Meridian, ID 83642
208-887-3865, robinwilleman@gmail.com
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